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Kids Club in Santa Isabel                                                                                                                                            June 2025 

A few weeks ago, the church and ministry where we are serving started a kids' club in a 

neighborhood called Santa Isabel. We have been going to the kids’ club to help in any way 

we can. It is also a good way for us to immerse ourselves in Portuguese. Our daughter, 

Everleigh, enjoys going and spending time with the other children. Each week, there have 

been nearly 60-75 kids. This is an excellent opportunity to reach families in this 

neighborhood with the gospel. We pray that God will use this opportunity to change lives in 

this neighborhood, Santa Isabel.  

 

Making New Connections 

This past month, we made more connections and friendships. We spent time in the homes of 

several Mozambican families, where we practiced our language skills, learned more about 

culture, and continued to develop relationships and friendships with people. We are thankful for 

these opportunities and pray for more in the future.  

 

Second Anniversary Service in Mahotas 

At the end of May, we went to Bible Baptist Church in Mahotas to celebrate their 2nd 

Anniversary. Pastor Lopez started this church two years ago, and God is blessing this ministry. 

Nearly 75 adults plus 40 children, including 25 first-time visitors, were at the service. We are 

thankful for the opportunity to attend this service, where I also had the chance to preach in 

Portuguese. I am still learning and have a long way to go in Portuguese, but it is a blessing to be 

at the point where we can minister to the Portuguese-speaking people in Mozambique.  

 

Bible Studies 

Over the past few months, I have studied the Bible with different people here in Mozambique. 

We are still learning Portuguese, but we are becoming capable of communicating in basic terms 

and even explaining parts of the Bible. This has been a good exercise as it has helped me to 

continue to progress in Portuguese while also making friends and helping others to grow 

spiritually. Lord willing, we will continue to work in this area as we learn and grow in Portuguese.  

 

As always, thank you for your prayers and support as we strive to serve our Lord in Mozambique, Africa.   
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